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Commonwealth 58. Heads of Government reaffirmed the original objectives
Youth Programme of the Commonwealth Youth Programme and noted that it was

the only programme providing for extensive inter-
governmental co-operation in this field. They recognised that
the need for mobilising young people to assist in the
development process was even more pressing now than when
the Programme was first launched in 1973. It was therefore a
matter for concern that inadequate funding of the Programme
was severely limiting its capacity to assist Commonwealth
Governments in a crucial area of co-operation. In commending
the work of the three regional centres in providing essential
training for young administrators and field workers it was
recognised that unless the Programme received more funds this
vital aspect of its activities would be placed in jeopardy.

59. Heads of Government strongly endorsed the request of
the Secretary-General for an increase of at least one-third in
pledges to the Commonwealth Youth Programme. They
agreed that the funds available to the Programme for the
biennium 1980-82 should be increased to £1 million per annum.
In determining its minimum voluntary contribution to the
target figure they suggested that each Government might be
guided by its assessed percentage contribution to the
Commonwealth Secretariat's administration budget and that
all member Governments should endeavour to increase their
pledges to make good the deficit. They also agreed that the
Commonwealth Youth Affairs Council at its meeting early in
1980 should review the management, budget, structure,
activities and future direction of the Programme.

Commonwealth 60. Heads of Government commended the cost-effectiveness
Foundation and imaginative work of the Commonwealth Foundation in

developing and strengthening professional co-operation
throughout the Commonwealth. They agreed that the
Foundation's mandate should, subject to a review of its
priorities, be expanded as recommended by the Advisory
Committee on Relationships between the Official and the
Unofficial Commonwealth in areas including culture,
information, social welfare and rural development. In order to
make good the erosive effects of inflation, and to permit the
envisaged expansion in the Foundation's activities, the target
for the Foundation's income was set at £1.1 million, although it
was recognised that realisable resources were unlikely to exceed
£900,000 in 1979-1980.
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